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       Habitat Horizons 

             The Newsletter of the Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc.   2017
Families now occupy the 17th and 18th homes of Somerset County Habitat for Humanity!
Somerset County Habitat for Humanity has been busy with many developments recently. We celebrated 25 years of working with partner families and individuals to accomplish our mission of helping them attain adequate, affordable housing. Some of our longtime board members have moved on: former President Cheryl Spangler re-located to Texas following her retirement and Founding member Art Gotjen decided it was time for him to retire from the Board. We thank them both for their contributions over the years they were involved in Somerset County Habitat.
 We created a website, www.somersetcountyhabitat.com, this year to utilize technology capabilities to enable us to provide access to our program via the internet. This technology is allowing us to provide the opportunity for interested individuals to find out more about the program as potential applicants, donors, or volunteers. We look forward to developing greater use of the capabilities which are available through this website. We ask people to go to the website and respond to us with your insight into what we are providing.
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Our 17th and 18th homes are now occupied; both of them are in the Friedens area.
The picture to the right is the home of the Keith and Kim Mayak family at 103 S. Main St. Friedens, a renovation project completed in 2016. This home was restructured to meet the needs of the Mayaks and their two children. Our construction volunteers work hard with homeowners to meet the challenges which they face when renovating existing structures to meet new code requirements. 
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The new home to the left is the residence of Jeramy and Krystal Boburchock completed this year at 124 Sweetwater Lane, Friedens. This is a newly constructed home built according to guidelines from HFHI regarding family size and specific needs.
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Pictured below is the home currently being constructed with the Damon and Adrienne Knopsnyder family, located at 310 Berlin Plank Road, Somerset. Work hours are Saturdays, from 9:00 a.m. to 4 p.m.
Here are the ways you can support the current building project and/or future projects:

To volunteer: contact Jason McClemens, Volunteer Coordinator through the website, email or phone message.

To make a material donation: contact Ron Pryal, Construction Supervisor through the website, email or phone message.

To make a monetary donation: make checks payable to SCHFH, Inc. and send to the mailing address listed below.

.

From the desk of the President

Hello and Thank you! I say hello because I am relatively new to this position on the board; I have served previously as a board member but not in a position of leadership. I say Thank You for your continued support to those of you who have sustained us over the years and Thank You to anyone who is a new contributor in whatever means that may be! We certainly need all the assistance we can get in this current climate of rising expenses due to multiple disasters, budgetary cutbacks and time constraints for everyone. 
As an affiliate of Habitat for Humanity, Inc. our needs go beyond the financial and material concerns we have with every home we build. Our Resource, Publicity and Communications, and Family Nurturing Committees will benefit if there are individuals who have skills to assist in those areas. 

Please consider donating to Somerset County Habitat for Humanity this year. Money raised here is used in Somerset County. More and more families are finding themselves in need of the decent, affordable housing we provide. We offer assistance to qualified families and with their sweat equity contributions they have the dignity of a hand up, not a hand out!
Thank you in advance for your generosity!

William Weigle, President

Contact us!
Our mailing address: Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc.   P.O. Box 785   Somerset, PA 15501 

Our e-mail address: schfh1992@yahoo.com 

Our web-site address: www.somersetcountyhabitat.com
Call us at 814-443-9137. Please leave a call back number when you leave a message as we do not have caller ID. We try to check our messages weekly.
If you would like to receive future SCHFH newsletters via email please respond to us through our email address.
Our current Board of Directors

President: William A. Weigle, Vice-President: Jim Pryal, Secretary: John Minnich, Co-Treasurers: Allison and Bill Hoffman II 
Additional Board members are:

Candy Christner           Larry Dykes           Tom Kimmel             Jason McClemens 

Ron Pryal                     Mike Slope            Mandy Sujansky        John Weigle.

 Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc.
 P.O. Box 785

 Somerset, PA  15501
You are receiving this newsletter because you have supported us in the past in some manner. You have been a volunteer giving your time and labor skills, a donor of supplies or lunches for our work crews, a financial donor, or in some other way supported our mission to help families or individuals move forward to improve their lives! We thank you for that generous support and having the heart to share in our work! If you are a business or individual that has not had a connection to Habitat in the past we thought you might be interested in the work we are doing in Somerset County.
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
.All donations to Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc. are tax deductible, we are a 501c3 organization.
Please let us know if you would like more information about our program or volunteer opportunities.
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Please make donations payable to: Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc. 
Cut out above and mail to: Somerset County Habitat for Humanity, Inc. P.O. Box 785, Somerset, PA  15501
